

ĐÁNH GIÁ NĂNG LỰC NGOẠI NGỮ TIẾNG ANH

ĐỀ THI VÀO THPT CHUYÊN NGOẠI NGỮ

ĐỀ SỐ 16 (Phần 01)



Phần 1. Cách phát âm của âm vị trong từ

Chọn 01 trong 04 lựa chọn có phần gạch chân có cách phát âm khác với những từ còn lại.

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|------------|------------|
| 1. A. repeats | B. coughs | C. amuses | D. attacks |
| 2. A. dumb | B. rob | C. best | D. both |
| 3. A. secret | B. season | C. serious | D. sugar |
| 4. A. diameter | B. diamond | C. diaper | D. diary |
| 5. A. write | B. work | C. would | D. way |

Phần 2. Trọng âm

Chọn 01 trong 04 lựa chọn có cấu trúc trọng âm khác với những từ còn lại.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|------------------|------------------|------------------|
| 6. A. preference | B. attraction | C. advantage | D. accredit |
| 7. A. honesty | B. picturesque | C. refugee | D. cigarette |
| 8. A. assassinated | B. international | C. interpersonal | D. differentiate |
| 9. A. preferential | B. presidential | C. intellectual | D. ambiguous |
| 10. A. certificate | B. appreciate | C. comprehension | D. apologize |

Phần 3. Từ hoặc cụm từ đồng nghĩa

Chọn 01 từ/cụm từ trong 04 lựa chọn có nghĩa gần nhất với từ/cụm từ được gạch chân.

11. Because of cutbacks in council spending, plans for the new swimming pool had to be shelved.

- | | | | |
|------------|-------------|----------------|------------|
| A. delayed | B. canceled | C. disapproved | D. stopped |
|------------|-------------|----------------|------------|

12. Biogas can be utilized for electricity production, cooking, space heating, water heating and process heating.

- | | | | |
|-------------|---------------|------------|----------------|
| A. increase | B. generation | C. sparing | D. reformation |
|-------------|---------------|------------|----------------|

13. Staring at other people can sometimes be impolite.

- A. Winking privately B. Peeking carefully
C. Glancing briefly D. Gazing steadily

Phần 4. Từ hoặc cụm từ trái nghĩa

Chọn 01 từ/cụm từ trong 04 lựa chọn trái nghĩa với từ/cụm từ được gạch chân.

14. One by one, the stars appeared in the sky.

- A. vanished B. blossomed C. broke out D. performed

15. My cousin tends to look on the bright side in any circumstance.

- A. be confident B. be optimistic C. be pessimistic D. be smart

16. Their wedding party caused great disappointment but at least there was sufficient food for everyone.

- A. worthless B. inadequate C. satisfying D. unpleasant

Phần 5. Tìm lỗi sai

Chọn 01 trong 04 từ/cụm từ được gạch chân có chứa lỗi sai.

17. The pressure on young people (A) performing (B) well at school in order to compete for work (C) is a possible (D) cause of the problem.

18. It would be (A) both noticed and (B) appreciating if you could finish (C) the work before you (D) leave.

19. (A) A calorie is the (B) quantity of heat (C) required (D) to rise one gallon of water one degree centigrade at one atmospheric pressure.

20. Most (A) country music songs are (B) deeply personal and (C) deal with themes of love, (D) lonely, and separation.

21. It is important that cancer (A) is (B) diagnosed and treated (C) as early as possible in order (D) to assure a successful cure.

22. Vietnam Airline regrets (A) informing passengers that flight VN 254 (B) to Hanoi is (C) postponed (D) due to bad weather.

Phần 6. Hoàn thành câu

Chọn 01 lựa chọn đúng trong 04 lựa chọn cho sẵn để điền vào chỗ trống trong mỗi câu hỏi.

23. "Are you coming to Jeff's party?" "I'm not sure. I _____ go to the concert instead."

- A. must B. would C. should D. might

24. - "I can't think of a good excuse for being late."

- "You _____ be honest and tell the truth."

- A. would better B. had better
C. would have been better D. had better to

25. _____ it rain tomorrow, we would have to put off the visit to the Marble Mountains.

- A. Were B. Should C. Would D. Will

26. When I was at college I _____ three foreign languages, but I _____ all except a few words of each.

- A. spoke / had forgotten B. spoke / have forgotten
C. had spoken / had forgotten D. had spoken / have forgotten

27. You are late. If you _____ a few minutes earlier, you _____ him.

- A. had come / would have met B. came / would meet
C. had come / would meet D. come / will meet

28. Dr. Zhivago, _____, has now left Bangkok.

- A. we saw six months ago B. who we saw six months ago
C. which we saw it six months ago D. which we saw six months ago

29. It was in this house _____.

- A. where I was born B. in which I was born
C. that I was born D. I was born in

30. My mother got home _____ ago.

A. a half of hour

B. an hour's half

C. half an hour

D. a half hour

31. I entered his office and found him _____ at a table, _____ a book.

A. seating / reading

B. seated / reading

C. seating / read

D. seated / read

32. The car knocked the man _____ his bicycle.

A. of

B. out

C. off

D. away

Phần 7. Điền từ

Chọn 01 lựa chọn đúng trong 04 lựa chọn cho sẵn để điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn.

A (33) _____ lifestyle leads to a longer, happier, and healthier life. Staying healthy means eating a well-balanced diet, taking regular exercise, and (34) _____ things that are bad for body and mind.

Nutrition plays a key role in maintaining good health and preventing many diseases. In spite of all the available information (35) _____ diets, scientists believe that good nutrition can be simple. There are several basic rules to follow. Keep fat intake low. Eat foods high in carbohydrates, (36) _____ are the starches in grains, legumes (beans and peas), vegetables, and fruit. Avoid too much sugar. Limit salt. Eat a lot of food that are (37) _____ in vitamins.

A healthy lifestyle is an active lifestyle. Lack of (38) _____ physical exercise can cause tiredness, irritability, and poor general health. Physical fitness is very necessary.

Finally, good health is acquired by saying (39) _____ to bad habits such as smoking, drinking, and overeating, and by avoiding situations that are constantly stressful. People can take their lives and (40) _____ into their own hands. Maintaining a healthy lifestyle is the first step.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------|----------------|----------------|
| 33. A. health | B. healthy | C. healthiness | D. healthfully |
| 34. A. avoiding | B. leaving | C. leading | D. checking |
| 35. A. up | B. on | C. at | D. about |
| 36. A. who | B. whom | C. which | D. that |
| 37. A. high | B. highly | C. height | D. heighten |
| 38. A. properly | B. property | C. prosperity | D. proper |
| 39. A. no | B. nor | C. not | D. none |
| 40. A. happiness | B. happy | C. unhappy | D. happiness |

Phần 8. Bài đọc 1

Đọc đoạn văn và trả lời 08 câu hỏi kèm theo.

In the distance he heard the whistle and the train moved slowly across what I sounded like an iron bridge and came to a halt. It was a sixth stop since they had left Berlin. Billy Fenwick lay very stiffly in his upper berth of the sleeping compartment and he knew that it was the sixth stop because he'd counted every one of them. He also knew that the time was exactly twenty-five minutes to two and that they should be almost half-way to the border by now. Every other minute he glanced at the luminous dial of his wristwatch, a treasured possession given to him on his ninth birthday. Anything to pass the time, to stop him from falling asleep, to keep him from starting at the blind which, in the blue light of the bulb over the door, looked like a sheet of shiny metal. But he shouldn't be frightened because he was nine years old now. A great big boy, as they kept telling him. Mummy had promised him that there were no monsters outside, it was just his imagination. Robin wasn't frightened and he was only five and a half. Billy leaned over and looked down at his brother, who was curled up fast asleep with his head buried in the pillow. He looked so still he might have been dead. No, Robin wasn't frightened, but why should he be? Robin was too young to know why the blinds were pulled down so tightly. He couldn't picture the cold desert outside with the white-faced people who stood and watched the trains. Robin didn't realize that at every stop there was danger, that at any moment the people would start coming towards them and, if the train didn't start again soon, one of them might raise his hand, open the window and begin to climb in. And two of them were there now.

Sweat ran down his forehead as he listened. Yes, footsteps were coming across the tracks, somebody was speaking in a low voice, somebody laughed, and there was a tapping noise just below the window. He pulled the blankets up tightly to his chin and tried not to scream, though at any moment he knew the window would come down and he would see a hand in under the blind. The tapping stopped, there was another deep laugh and he could picture fingers feeling for the window catch. Then the carriage creaked, the wheels started to turn. They were on their way again and he was safe.

41. Billy was lying stiffly in the berth because _____.

- A. he wasn't very comfortable
- B. he was afraid
- C. he was counting the stops
- D. he had trouble with his back

42. Why did Billy keep looking at his watch?

- A. He wanted to know the time.
- B. He was very proud of it.
- C. It helped him stay awake.
- D. It was a birthday present.

43. Billy didn't want to look at the window blind because _____.

- A. it was made of dull metal.
- B. it was behind him
- C. the blue light was shining on it.
- D. he was afraid of what was behind it

44. Why was Billy ashamed of being scared?

- A. He was older than his brother.
- B. His brother was older than him.
- C. His mother thought he was a baby.
- D. He had promised his mother that he wouldn't be.

45. Why wasn't Robin afraid?

- A. He understood about the blinds.
- B. He had too much imagination.
- C. He couldn't draw the scene outside the window.
- D. He wasn't old enough to understand the danger.

46. What did Billy imagine at every stop?

- A. He would become dangerous.
- B. The train wouldn't start again.
- C. Someone outside would put his hand up.
- D. Someone might enter the compartment.

47. When the train stopped Billy could hear _____.

- A. someone speaking to himself.
- B. a loud knock below the window.
- C. someone telling a joke.
- D. several different sounds.

48. From the story what do we understand about Billy's character?

- A. He was sensitive and imaginative.
- B. He was sensible and clever.
- C. He was artistic and easily frightened.
- D. He was fearless and kind.

GIA SƯ CHUNG CƯ

Chuyên cung cấp giáo viên gia sư ngoại ngữ chất lượng
Mọi ngôn ngữ - Mọi lứa tuổi - Mọi trình độ
Zalo: 0866500969/Hotline: 086969480